Amity Township Parks & Recreation Board

Meeting Minutes 

Monday June 4, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Harold Boyer at 7: 02 PM.  
Attendance:  Harold Boyer, Scott Weller, Jerry Kupp, Lisa Miller and Chazz Lyon.  

Approval of Minutes:  There was one correction to the draft of the minutes. .Harold Boyer moved to accept the May meeting minutes.  The motion was seconded by Lisa Miller.  Motion passed 5-0.
Township Manager Report
Community Days:  The Township is working with DBSD to run electric 
Morlatton Parking:  Parking Lot 1 is 95% completed.  Once it is completed, work on Parking Lot 2 will begin.
Tennis:  
Resurfacing and Blended Lines:  The bid packets are ready to go.  The work should begin the beginning of August.  
Lights for the Tennis Program:  Gary Lucas requested the use of the lights for his tennis program.  Scott Weller made a motion to give Gary Lucas a key to turn on the lights.  Joe Rusiewicz seconded the motion.  The Motion passed 5-0.
Lake Field Agreement:  We are awaiting Mr. Decker’s signature for the agreement to be completed.
Berkshire Baseball:  Turf has been donated to them and will be installed in the batting cages. There is a possibility that the Ground Crew from the Reading Phillies will install it. 

Herbicide Project:  Only a few bids came in and they are higher than anticipated.

French Creek Analysis:  Chazz is arranging a discussion with Bobby Herb to discuss this matter.  The difference between a fire on our property and French Creek is that French Creek is State Property.

Monocacy Hill Safety Project:  Trail Widening has begun.  The mailer that went out received a 25% response on the ad joiner, 45 out of 125 responded.  This list will only be used to contact residence for fire emergencies.  Signage will be placed at the hill regarding No Smoking.  These signs will be placed at the entrance points.  During Burn Bans, signage will be posted at the Char Pits.  Some reports were given to Chazz regarding vandalism.  No police reports were filed and they were not reported to the police.  Chazz is exploring a special response call system for Monocacy Hill.  A small boardwalk was built on the Railroad Trail.
Art Tech:  Chazz reported that there has been no further contact from Art Tech regarding the summer program.

Chazz will check with other municipalities to see if Berkshire Baseball is paying for the use of the fields for tournaments.  He will also check back with Brooke Cramer and Dan Clouser regarding the number of players/teams that participate from Amity and how many from other areas.
Planning Commission Items:  No report
Reports

1. Licensing Committee: no report
2. Monocacy Hill: no report
Public Comment: None
Board Concerns: None


Adjournment:  Scott Weller moved to adjourn the meeting.  Lisa Miller seconded the motion.  The motion was approved 5 -0. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45PM
Next Meeting Monday July 9, 2012
Respectfully submitted

Joe Rusiewicz

